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BRIEFING NOTES FOR NPNCA - LAKE TOOLIBIN NATURE RESERVE 

Lake Toolibin (24556) and the surrounding lakes - Dulbining (9416) and 
Walbyring (14398), are important wetlands for water birds in the 
wheatbelt of Western Australia. 

Lake Toolibin in particular is relatively fresh, and is suitable as a 
breeding ground for water birds, including the rare Freckled Duck, Great 
Egret, Yellow-Billed Spoonbill, Rufous Night Heron, and Great Cormorant. 
A total of 41 waterbird species have been recorded at Lake Toolibin, with 
24 of these being known to have bred there. This is a higher number of 
breeding species than in any other wetland in the region; and at only one 
other inland lake (Lake Wannamal) has a larger number of species been 
recorded. 

Increased salinity and a consequent decline in the water quality and 
health of the fringing vegetation was evident in the early 1930s. Records 
of perch in the early 1960s indicate that water quality was reasonable 
until that time. 

A research study by the Department of CALM, the Water Authority of W.A., 
the W .A. Department of Agriculture and the Mines Department was 
commenced in 1977. The findings of this study are that Lake Toolibin is 
threatened by increasing salinity, which will alter the food supply for the 
waterbirds and kill the Casuarina and Melaleuca vegetation which grows 
around the fringes and in the bed of the lake. 

The study concluded that much of the salt originates from salt affected 
land on farming properties in the surrounding catchment, particularly to 
the north of reserve 24556. This salination can be linked with clearing 
of the native vegetation for agriculture. Currently, about 95% of the 
catchment is cleared. 

Watertable measurements since 1977 have shown that the saline watertable 
under the flats surrounding Lake Toolibin is rising at about 100 mm per 
year. As the watertable now lies at 1500-2000 mm below the lake bed, the 
chances of more land becoming salty and the quality of the surf ace water 
in ,the lake deteriorating further, is very real indeed. It is estimated 
that prior to clearing the surrounding catchment for agriculture, the 
watertable was 12 to 15 metres lower than the current configuration. 

MANAGEMENT FOR PROTECTION AND REHABILITATION 

In 1985 a programme was commenced with the objective of reducing the 
flow of saline water into the lake, and lowering the watertable of saline 
groundwater beneath the lake. The following work has been carried out: 






